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     It is elecƟon Ɵme folks, don’t forget to vote for the candidate of your choice!!!!     As far as 
the Chapter elecƟon goes, we have leƩers of intent from (4) four members willing to step for-
ward: Dave Salter for President, Susan Salter as Treasurer, Dusty Dibler as Security and MaƩ 
Bernstein for NewsleƩer. The following posiƟons need to be aƩended to, AcƟviƟes, Public Rela-
Ɵons, and Safety & EducaƟon. If you feel as if you can spare some Ɵme, why not step up to the 
plate.     Remember last month when it was announced the Larry Howell missed out on a cool 
$120.00, not his name wasn’t drawn again but Madden Stephen’s name was, and they missed 
out on $130.00. Sure, do wish my name was drawn. When we had the Fed Pac IncenƟve draw-
ing our very own Lesa Culver shared in the prize.    For those of you who aƩended BASH this 
year we Thank You $15,000.00 was raised to help feed those in need.  Don’t forget on October 
22nd we are celebraƟng the Chapters Birthday. It will be held at 1406 N. Boyd Ave. in Norwood 
Park starƟng at 3:00 P.M. Bring a side dish or desert the drink of your choice and a chair to sit 
on. Like I said last month the Chapter will furnish the hot dogs and condiments. If you want to 
cook something else bring it along. Also, a reminder that the quarter aucƟon which is our big-
gest fund raiser will be held aŌer our November meeƟng at 3:30. This will be at the VFW in Bar-
tonville on LafayeƩe. Come one come all!!!!!  

Get those leathers out folks! Chilly out there. We are thankful we had a good summer! Answers 
to prayer; from our  prayer needs at last meeƟng; Our neighbor ChrisƟne had her surgery, they 
got all the cancer and didn’t have to remove her bladder. PTL,Caveman’s benefit was very suc-
cessful, thanks for all who stopped bye and supported it. Bash was a huge success again. More 
money to help homeless and needy! Hallelujah, Pray for our Chapter elecƟons: outgoing and 
incoming officers. We have so much to be thankful for everyday! Be safe all, love you all, see 
you soon! love Ben and Pam  

Chaplain….. 



Membership….. 
 

 Howdy all! There is some cooler weather coming our way. Make sure to check your Ɵre pres-
sure. Do you have a Peo-Taz hoodie in your saddle bags? How about a beanie? Check out our 
awesome products Lady T , she will hook you up There are only a few months leŌ to receive a 
free membership from the state. If you sign up 10 new members you receive a free single one-
year membership.  We have giŌ cerƟficates available as well. Speaking of giŌs, our 5th annual 
quarter aucƟon will be November 6th. Doors open to the public at 3pm and the aucƟon will 
begin at 3:30pm. This is a great Ɵme to pick up Christmas giŌs for others as well as yourself. 
Check out our Facebook page to see just a few of the donated items. There is sƟll Ɵme to do-
nate as well. You can bring donated items the day of. The food again this year will benefit St 
Jude rides. Steve and Tobi Mullen and their crew always do a wonderful job for this event and 
the food is always tasty. This is one of our biggest fundraisers of the year. We hope to see you 
all there As of October 1st  2022 we have 161 acƟve members with 6 new members signing up 
in September they are : 
Brad Gill Robert Weyrick Stephanie Weyrick  Steven Chitwood AshƟn Holler 
 Dan Steinbach 
Welcome to A.B.A.T.E. and your Peo-Taz Chapter!  Members due in October. 
Mike Branchfield  Jackie Cooper Thank you Have a groovy day! 

 At last year's MRF MeeƟng of the Minds in Atlanta, Geor-
gia the fate of the internal combusƟon engine was discussed. In fact, at the urging of ABATE of 
Illinois, the following language was added to the MRF"s 2022 LegislaƟve PrioriƟes: "Work to en-
sure the survival of combusƟon engines. Including eliminaƟon of the California air quality waiv-
ers which threaten combusƟon engine producƟon." In October of 2021 California Governor 
Gavin Newson signed a bill into law banning the sale of all off-road, gas-powered engines, in-
cluding generators, lawn equipment, pressure washers, chainsaws, weed trimmers, and even 
golf carts. And less than one year later we learn this, the California Air Resources Board {CARB) 
that governs motor vehicle emissions for the state adopted new rules that will require 35% of 
the new cars sold in the state are electric or plug-in hybrids by 2026, with that percentage rising 
to 68% by 2030 and    100% by 2035. That's right gas burning cars will no longer be for sale in 
the country's largest state in less than 15 years. Other states, including MassachuseƩs and 
Washington have already signaled that they would follow California’s lead. 
What does the future of motorcycling  look like ????? 
Will the Bike you are riding today be legal in a few years ????? 
What will your kids or Grandkids  be riding  or will they even be allowed to own  a motorcy-
cle??????     MRF 

We Told You So 



 

Are You Afraid of The Dark 
With the fatalities increasing by 10.5% from 2020 to 2021, safety advocates are looking for causes. The Insur-
ance Institute for Highway Safety (HHS) has begun a nighttime test of vehicles that use automatic emergency 
braking (AEB) systems to address the high percentage of pedestrian’s crashes that occur on dark roads. As we 
expected most of these pedestrian AEB system don’t work very well in the dark, “says HHS Present David 
Harkey. You heard that right, out of the 23 brands of mid-sized cars and trucks, only 4 scored the highest rat-
ing of “superior” by the HHS. When the same testing was done in Daylight, 19 of the 23 vehicles received the 
highest score. While pedestrians are the focus of this study, motorcyclist are rightly concerned, all too often, 
motorists assume the technology in their cars is perfect and rely too heavily on it. The study shows that this 
new technology is far from flawless! Motorcyclist are operating at higher rates of speed, with different profile, 
in closer proximity to other vehicles than pedestrians or other roadway users. If  a car, with this new technolo-
gy, can’t see a pedestrian walking across the street at night directly in front of them, can it see a biker in the 
lane next to them.        MRF 

August in Washington, D.C. is normally a quiet Ɵme of year as lawmakers have leŌ town and will not return 
unƟl aŌer Labor Day. Despite this, a few issues caught our eye that we wanted to make you aware of. On Au-
gust 11th Sen. Gary Peters (D-Ml) and Rep. Jan Schakowsky {D-lL) sent a joint leƩer to the NaƟonal Highway 
Traffic Safety AdministraƟon (NHTSA) on how the agency is working to address its report showing that Tesla 
vehicles were implicated in numerous crashes, including crashes involving serious injuries and five known 
deaths. As we menƟoned last week, two fatal crashes between Tesla vehicles and bikers in California and Utah 
earlier this year have raised concerns at the MRF. According to the leƩer, "Federal invesƟgaƟons and recent 
reporƟng have uncovered troubling safety issues associated with these systems, including but not limited to 
the following: Driver Engagement* The NaƟonal TransportaƟon Safety Board (NTSBi found that Tesla's Autopi-
lot system does not effecƟvely monitor driver engagement and respond to driver inaƩenƟveness. ErraƟc Driv-
ing - Reports have found that vehicles in Full Self Driving (FSD) mode have imperiled bicyclists and pedestrians, 
driven down tram tracks, and crashed into billboards. Rolling Stops-"Last year, Tesla issued a soŌware update 
enabling FSD to make "rolling stops," in which the vehicle fails to come to a complete stop at all-way stop in-
tersecƟons. Passenger Play - Last year, Tesla introduced a new "Passenger Play" feature enabling occupants to 
play video games on the center console while the car is in moƟon, which could be used by the driver when the 
Autopilot feature is engaged. Phantom Braking - ln October 2021, Tesla recalled certain vehicles equipped 
with FSD soŌware over issues with vehicle braking. 11 Vehicles equipped with this soŌware were reportedly 
braking sharply in response to falsely detected road hazards."  The other major news this month was the pas-
sage of the InflaƟon ReducƟon Act of 2022. included in the legislaƟon was a 10-year tax credit worth up to 
$7,500 for the purchase of a new electric vehicle and a $4,000 tax credit for a used vehicle" The Department 
of Energy has released a list of nearly 30 vehicles that meet the requirements for the tax credit, however, 
clearly missing from the list are electric motorcycles. The tax credit only applies io four wheeled vehicles as-
sembled in the United States. Now there is no doubt that many of the 10 million bikers in this country have no 
interest in purchasing an electric motorcycle lf it doesn't run on an internal combusƟon engine, they have no 
interest in riding it. Nevertheless, its concerning when the federal government craŌs policy regarding our 
transportaƟon system and omits motorcycles from that policy. While D.C. has ignored bikers, a handful of 
state governments have rightly included motorcycles in their state-run tax credit programs for electric vehi-
cles" Even with Congress on vacaƟon unƟl September, the MRF remains commiƩed and vigilant in defending 
the rights and safety of all bikers.  Ride Safe and Ride Free.       MRF 

 Autonomous Vehicle and Electric Vehicle  Tax Credits   



 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Our monthly drawing. 
 

To Qualify: 
You must be an active Peo-Taz member.  
You must be at the meeting.  
  Board members are included.  

 
Next months drawing  

 November 6th   
$140.00 

 

October Drawing— Madden Stephen’s we drew your name but 
you weren’t here.  Sorry Madden you missed out on $130.00. 
 
The November pot is worth $140.00.   
 
Remember you must be present to win.  No drawing held in May. 
 



 

 

216 MarqueƩe Street 
Creve Coeur , Illinois 61610 



 



 
Use the application below to join and support the Motorcycle Riders         
Foundation. 



  HAPPY HOUR  
 Mon-Fri 4-7 
 $1.00 All Mixers 
 

  $1.00 Daquiris  
 on Monday 
  $1.50 Domestics  
 on Friday 
  
OPEN 365 DAYS A            
YEAR 
 
         309-839-2720 
 
COME BY AND SEE US 
SOON 





 

 



Products….. 

Happy Fall! 
As the cooler temperatures arrive so does the planning of taking care of your motorcy-
cle, whether it be a tune-up, modifications, and even storage plans!!! Now is the time to start 
planning! Better to be safe than to be caught late in the game!  
Fun Fact!!! The jacket seems to have originated during the Middle Ages or early Renaissance as 
the jerkin, which is a more fitted version of the short tunic worn by working class men. The 
history of the coat is deeply rooted in military and naval backgrounds. 
Remember we have hoodies and jackets along with lots of diverse products to cover all your 
Abate supporting wearables! 
As always…please support your local ABATE chapters when they have products that are availa-
ble to you. We appreciate you and your support! 
Thank you! 
Ride Safe and Make Everyday Amazing! 
Teresa Wood- Product Director  

JUST REMEMBER 

VOTE 



 

 Open  10 AM  7 days A Week 
Daily Drink Specials  

6 Slot Machines and  2 Pool Tables 
2359 Washington Road 

Downtown Sunnyland  309-745-5321 



CHANGE OF ADDRESS FORM 

Name(s): _______________________________________________________ 

New address: ___________________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip __________________________________________________ 

Old address: ____________________________________________________ 

                       ____________________________________________________ 

Phone:  ________________________________________________________ 

Please mail to:  Shannon Johnson, P.O. Box 5936, Peoria, IL  61601 

                                                                                    





 

QUARTER AUCTION 
November 6 2022 

VFW BARTONVILLE,IL 
 

DOORS OPEN AT 3:00 AUCTION STARTS 3:30 PM 
Supporting and hosted by the Peo-Taz chapter of  

A.B.A.T.E. of Illinois. 
 

This is our 5th annual auction. We are pleased to host a night of 
giving and receiving. Your drinks will help support the VFW. 

 Food purchased will support St Jude Rides. 
Bidding and purchasing directly support our local vendors: 

 
Huggy’s Treasures   Karen’s Collections   Blankets & More 

Tupperware   Paparazzi   Gourmet Cupboard   31 
Veterans Helping Veterans   Beautifully Jaded    

    Neighbors Helping Neighbors    Scentsy 
And more. 

Many donated items! 
Leather Jacket, blanket, Leather chaps, Harley Scrapbook, garden basket, so much more  

 
Come join us  



 

309-966-3382 
 

LUNCH SPECIALS $4.99 
 

Monday-----PULLED PORK SANDWICH 
 

Tuesday-----PORKCHOP SANDWICH 
 

Wednesday-----DOUBLE STACK BURGER 
 

Thursday-----SMALL TENDERLOIN 
 

Friday-----PHILLY CHEESE STEAK 
 
 

ALL SPECIALS COME WITH FREE FRIES 
 

OPEN DAILY 10:00AM – 11:00PM 
 

STEAKS HAMBURGERS CATFISH APPETIZERS DESSERTS 
FRIED CHICKEN PIZZA SALAD BAR 

 
SUNDAYS ONLY BREAKFAST BUFFET 8:00AM 

 
 

HILLTOPGRILLTOGO.COM 
 

DELIVERIES 
 

DOORDASH      GRUBHUB      UBEREATS 



We are a 501c3 non-profit foundaƟon that repairs and gives power chairs/
scooters to those who cannot afford them. AŌer 5 years of work, we have deliv-
ered 573 scooters.  Recently we acquired a larger van, to enable us to deliver and 
service more chairs per trip.  We have been able to deliver and service 37 chairs in 
Aug. Your generous donaƟons are allowing us to conƟnue our mission. We are ac-
cepƟng monetary donaƟons or power chairs/scooters equipment, any condiƟon.  
 
Our monthly quarter aucƟon at VFW Peoria Heights #2602, doors open at 5 pm, 
first drawing at 6:30 pm first Wed: ( Nov 3, Dec 1, Jan 5, Feb 2, Mar 2). Newcom-
ers get 2 free numbers. 

   

REMEMBER TO VOTE 
VETS HELPING VETS 





IF YOU DON’T  
VOTE  

YOU SHOULD 
NOT  

COMPLAIN 
AT THE  

RESULTS 
JUST 
VOTE 



PEO-TAZ 2022 CALENDAR    
   
November 
6th Membership MeeƟng 
December 
4th Membership MeeƟng 
 
Not a member, join us at a meeƟng and see what we are 
about. MeeƟngs held at Bartonville VFW  Post 3883 
4518 S. LafayeƩe Ave, Bartonville IL. 
 
 

Event Schedule 
October 
29th New Aƫtudes MC— Halloween Party 
November 
3rd Vets Helping Vets Quarter AucƟon Peoria Heights VFW 5pm-6:30pm 
6th Peo—Taz Abate of  Illinois Quarter AucƟon Starts 3:30 AŌer MeeƟng 
11th American Legion Post 2/Quiet Pride MC— Veterans Day Parade 
12th AOA Trivia Night 
27th Event Calendar Planning MeeƟng—East Peoria  VFW at Noon 
December 
1st Vets Helping Vets Quarter AucƟon Peoria Heights VFW 5pm-6:30pm 
3rd ABATE 0f ILLINOIS—Peo-Taz and Freedom Valley Christmas ParƟes 
10th ABATE of ILLINOIS –Freebird Chapter Christmas Party 
17th AOA Christmas for Kids Party at ITOO Hall 

Need Extra Cash  
 
Peo-Taz Chapter Members  can AdverƟse for FREE in our NewsleƩer under Classified. 
Motorcycle related Items , clothing, accessory, parts or even a motorcycle. 
Example  Leathers ( jacket, vest, pants, gloves) rain suit, Ɵres, tubes, wheels, 
spark plugs.  
If you need help wriƟng AD or taken a picture. Call, text, or e-mail  MaƩ 
Bernstein 309-363-3434  E-mail peotaznews@gmail.com  





 
Peo-Taz 2022 Membership Meeting Schedule  

    
VFW Post 3883 

4518 S Lafayette Ave, Bartonville, IL 
Locations subject to change.  See Facebook for updates. 

 
November 6th  1:30pm Quarter Auction Following Meeting 
 
December 4th  1:30pm 
 
January    8th         1:30pm 
 
February  5th          1:30pm 
 
March      5th          1:30pm   
 
Members please bring a friend to a meeting. 
 
Not a member?  Please join us at a meeting we would love to meet you 
and answer any questions you have about ABATE of Illinois and our Peo-
Taz chapter. 

Bike for sale 2013 Harley Davidson Super Glide Cus-
tom Anniversary Vintage Gold & Vintage Black Se-
curity, ABS, Chrome Smoothy Wheels. Extras, 
Brown  leather saddlebags , Windshield, Touring 
Seat ,Backrest with Luggage Rack., Forward Con-
trols with Rider Floorboards. Premium Rear 
Shocks, Chrome Regulator Cover, Chrome Front 
End, Chrome Floorboards and Passenger Foot 
Pegs , OEM Seat included. If interested Call or Text 
309-363-3434  $11,000  Kelly Blue Book is over 
$13,000 Matt 

Classified Ads 

Harley Davidson 13 Air Shocks  Fits 1999 to 
2016 Touring Models New bike Take Offs Like 
New  $100.00 Call 309-363-3434 Matt 



 

 

 

2022 PEO-TAZ OFFICERS 
 
PRESIDENT 
MARK RASSI  309-357-1255 
baggerman96@gmail.com 
VICE PRESIDENT  
Randy Pugh  309-208-4701  
vp@peo-taz.com 
SECRETARY 
KAY BERNSTEIN 309-363-3433 
bernsteinkay19@gmail.com 
TREASURER 
SUSAN SALTER 309-472-6901 
susankahoun@hotmail.com 
PUBLIC RELATIONS                                      
BARB TURNBOUGH 309-276-7681 
harleydivadmr928@yahoo.com 
MEMBERSHIP/SPONSORSHIP DIRECTOR 
SHANNON JOHNSON 309-657-7266 
hippiebikerbabe@yahoo,com   
SAFETY & ED. COORDINATOR 
DAVE SALTER ll   309-989-2225 
wildnaƟve1973@yahooo.com 
LEGISLATIVE REPRESENTATIVE  309-373-3864 
PATRICK WOOD  hdstyle97@yahoo.com 

 
SERGEANT at ARMS 
DUSTY DIBBLER 309-256-7758 
dabd87@sbcglobal.net 
ACTIVITIES DIRECTOR 
LESA CULVER 309-360-5436 
auntlesakay@hptmail.com 
ATTENDANCE DIRECTOR 
BRENDA LANE 309-370-7000 
brendalane4760@yahoo.com 
NEWSLETTER DIRECTOR 
MATT BERNSTEIN 309-363-3434 
peotaznews@gmail.com 
CHAPLAIN 
BEN MADIGAN  309-645-0738 
benandpam75@comcast.net 
WEBMASTER 
RANDY PUGH 309-208-4701 
rpugh75@gmail.com 
PRODUCTS DIRECTOR 
TERESA WOOD 309-369-0624 
teresaordazwood67@yahoo.com 
 
 

 November 2022 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 
6 Membership Meeting 
1:30 PM VFW Bartonville 
Quarter Auction starts 
3:30pm after meeting. 

7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30    



A.B.A.T.E. needs YOU! 
Call to Action 

 
There are more owners of Motorcycles, ATV’s and Dirt Bikes than ever be-

fore. However, our membership state wide is lower than it has been in a  
decade. 

 
WHO WILL FIGHT FOR YOUR RIGHTS? 

 
Did you know in 2018 they tried to make protective gear, jackets and pants,  
illegal, calling them BODY ARMOR? You probably have a leather jacket  

hanging in your closet.  
 

Yes A.B.A.T.E. helped stop that. 

Peo-Taz membership meetings are held at the VFW, 4518 S Lafayette Ave  
Bartonville, IL ———- 1st Sunday Each Month. 

See us on the web! 

peo-taz.com 

See us on the web! 

peo-taz.com 

Is your membership expiraƟon date highlighted?    
If it is, Renew Today! 


